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 Construction Notice 
 

WORK TO START AT BANK OF AMERICA PARKING LOT 
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 4TH, 2013 

CONTRACT NO. 1252  
(CENTRAL SUBWAY TUNNEL) 

 
Dear Neighbor: Starting Monday, November 4th, Barnard Impregilo Healy Joint Venture (“the 
Contractor”) will commence work within the Bank of America parking lot (behind 1455 Stockton Street, 
between Green Street and Card Alley). The Contractor will construct and excavate a shaft 20 feet in 
diameter and 27 feet deep. When excavation is complete, the Contractor will use a technique called 
“compensation grouting” to improve ground conditions when the Central Subway’s two tunnel boring 
machines pass beneath Columbus Avenue. This work will last approximately six (6) months, finishing in 
the spring of 2014.  
 
 
Additional details are as follows: 
 
Location / Impacts:  
 Bank of America Parking Lot (entrance on Green Street): The parking lot will be temporarily 

closed for the duration of the work. The banking drive through will remain open.  
 
 Transit impacts: No transit impacts are anticipated.  
 
 Traffic impacts: No traffic impacts are anticipated, with the exception of an increase in semi-truck 

traffic during the excavation phase. 
 

 Parking impacts: Expect parking impacts around construction zones. 
 

 
Should you have any questions or concerns, do not hesitate to contact the Central Subway 
team or 311. You can reach us at the numbers listed on the back. Thank you for your support and 
patience as we build this essential improvement to San Francisco’s public transportation system. 
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Construction of the Central Subway is underway in your neighborhood. Please review this flyer for 
information about upcoming work. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact us.  

  
We appreciate your patience while we work to improve public transportation in San Francisco. 

  
-The Central Subway Team 
   
Infoline: 415-701-4371 

Email: central.subway@sfmta.com 

Tunnel Contract 1252 

Resident Engineer 

Sarah Wilson 

415-249-8213 

Central Subway  
North Beach Liaison  

Andrea Baker  

415-351-8427 

Project Information 
Project Office: 

821 Howard Street 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
Hotline: 415-701-4371 
Website: www.centralsubwaysf.com 
Email: central.subway@sfmta.com 
  
Call 311 for Muni Route, Schedule and Fare  
Information or visit www.sfmta.com 

Info: 311 (TTY) 415-701-2323 

New construction impacts are beginning soon in your 
neighborhood. Look inside for more information. 


